
Comins Township Date Approved:______________ 
2090 E. Miller Rd.  
Fairview, MI 48621 Supervisor:__________________ 
989-848-5811 Clerk:_____________________ 
 
 
 
May 23, 2023, Regular Meeting: Was called to order at 6:00pm, Pledge lead by Supervisor 
Rob Murphy.  
 
Present: Supervisor Rob Murphy, Deputy Clerk Amanda Barajas, Deputy Treasurer Kevin 
Salsbury, Trustee Arisa Handrich, Trustee Dave Yoder  
 
Absent: Clerk Kelly Wangbichler, Treasurer Deb Dew 
 
Others present: See attached sheet  
 
Guests:  
Roman Benson, Canna Club  

Requesting recreational marijuana license to open and operate a store within Comins 
Township under any regulations the board would decide. Elaborated that the township 
was in an ideal location for traffic heading north but would also like to serve the people 
of the community. 
 

Jane Handrich & Pickleball Club 
Requesting the ability to paint pickleball lines on the second tennis court to allow more 
games to be played at once. The Pickleball Club currently has 59 players and a need for 
more playing space. Volunteered to paint the lines themselves if the paint was purchased.   

 
Bernie Kann  
 Requesting help to get a 25mph speed limit sign added to Cedar Run Road as it is a 
residential area. Expressed concern of constant speeding and damage to his mailbox.  
 
Public Comment: Supervisor reminded everyone that they are welcome to comment throughout 
our meetings. 
 
Discussion: 
Supervisor Rob Murphy 

1. Dave Yoder and Jenni Sheldon presented the playhouse built by the Fairview High 
School Building Class. The play structure has had donations from over 10 businesses and 
was built under the instruction of Dave Yoder. The money spent to purchase the 
playhouse would then fund the program for next school year.  
2. It is Comins Townships turn to host the September 2023 MTA picnic. The Board is 
planning to host a potluck style meeting at the pavilion with weather permitting.  
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3. Discussion on speed sign placement for the north and east side of town. Board 
members to email their suggestions this week after evaluation of the areas.  
4. Fire Chief Rodd Layman, expressed need for a dehumidification system for the Fire 
Hall building during winter months and with washing of the vehicles. Devin Layman of 
Grindstone Heating and Cooling has quoted out two units that would keep the hall at a 
proper humidity. The Pumper has also been having some issues and will need repair in 
the near future.  
 

Agenda Items Approved: 
Yoder/Murphy   Regular Meeting Minutes April 25, 2023 
Murphy/Handrich  Purchase of Playhouse from FHS for $6,500.00 
Murphy/Yoder Grindstone Heating and Cooling to Install 

Dehumidification System at the Fire Hall for $9,685.75  
Handrich/Yoder  Payroll & Bills April CK#21346-21367 
 

Reports:  
Treasure’s Report: April 
PC Minutes: May 11, 2023 
Social Media, Amanda Barajas  
Road Commission Update 
Zoning Report 

   
  
Something Fun:  
 Comins Township Potluck BBQ May 25th, 2023 
 
Adjournment: At 8:12 pm Murphy/Handrich 
  
Next Meeting: June 27th, 2023 
 


